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Opening Comments of

Vice Chairman Wayne O. Burkes


I welcome everyone to today’s hearing on Ex Parte No. 638.


The ICC Termination Act of 1995 added two important provisions to the United States Code that are relevant to this proceeding.  Specifically, Title 49, Section 10101 states that:

In regulating the railroad industry, it is the policy of the United States Government to provide expeditious handling and resolution of all proceeding required or permitted to be brought under this part. 

And Title 49, Section 10704 (c) (1) states that:
In a proceeding to challenge the reasonableness of a rate, the Board shall make its determination as to the reasonableness of the challenged rate within 9 months after the close of the administrative record if the determination is based upon a stand-alone cost presentation.



In recent years, the Board has responded by streamlining and simplifying the rate complaint process.  In this proceeding, the Board proposes a further refinement of our process via a proposed mediation process and more restrictive discovery standards which may help expedite these cases.


This proceeding, however, focuses on the external process whereas I believe that we may need a more internal focus on our procedures.  For example, the fact that the statute gives us 9 months to decide a case does not mean that we need to take the entire 9 months to decide them.  In fact, most of the economic evidence in these cases is submitted months before the close of the administrative record which we interpret as the filing of legal briefs.  These cases are complex and the staff does an admirable job, but I fear that the 9 month statutory deadline may actually work to delay some of these cases.


We must do everything in our power to provide for the expeditious handling and resolution of these cases.   I urge the Chairman to also review the Board’s internal procedures and consider ways to expedite our handling of these cases.  As William Gladstone said “justice delayed is justice denied.”


Again, welcome and I look forward to listening to your comments.

